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2023 BOARD OFFICERS 
 

 

 

DEREK HALL  

      President 

 

Graysen Fox  
               Vice President 

 

 

 

   

  LARRY MARTIN  
Treasurer & NCCC Governor 

 
 

      Paul Styka   
                  Secretary 

 
 

 

DOUG  ROSA   
   Club Founder 

 

      

     

   GARY  GROSJEAN  

                    Membership Manager  
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2023 CLUB SPECIALISTS 
 

 

Jeff Zornow  

  Corvette Garage 

            Mike Roe  

Events Manager 

                            

 

 

 

 

lee M CCullough  

       Legal Counsel 

 

      

Newsletter Editor  

 

 

Peter spevak  

   Club Photographer  

    

    

        

 

 

Shelby  hall  

Sunshine Specialist 

Webmaster 

 

 

Open Position 
(Members May 

Volunteer) 

Open Position 
(Members May 

Volunteer) 
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A Letter from the Prez 
 

 

First, let me express my thanks to each of you for your confidence in me as I assume 

the role of President of your Color Country Corvette Club.  
 

I come into this role at a time when the Club is healthy and robust both financially 

and structurally. Our members are just regular folks who love  Corvettes,  love our 

c ountry , and enjoy  what is best about  both.  
 

I would be remiss if I did not acknowledge our outgoing president, Peter Spevak , 

who has served for more than two years  as president , during which time he 

endured challen ging health problems due to Covid 19 but kept the Club moving 

forward. During his tenure the Club has more than doubled in size.  
 

I also want to thank  those who have agreed to serve with me on your Board. 

Graysen  Fox, who brings energy and a youthful look to the Club. Larry Martin  who is 

the rock that watches over the Clubõs assets. Paul Styka , who is our secretary  and 

historian , and tasked with record ing  the activities of the Club.  
 

Gary  Grosjeans , who joins the Board for the first time and is tasked with growing and 

maintaining the Clubõs membership. Lastly, and certainly not the least, Doug Rosa , 

who will always be our Club Founder.  
 

Your Boardõs goal  for 2023 will be to secure the Club õs future and produce another 

banner year for the Club éa year of growth, and most of all, a year of fun ! 

 

Derek Hall  

President  

 

 

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Held on the Second Tuesday  of each month unless otherwise notified .       
 

BLACK BEAR DINER 
           965 N HOODOO WAY - WASHINGTON - (Just off I -15 @ Exit 13)  

         DINNER & SOCIAL - 5:30 - 7:00PM  

         BUSINESS MEETING - 7:00 ð 8:00PM 
 

        Guests are Always Welcome ! 
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BOARD MEETINGS 
 

 

Regularly h eld on  the even months  of the year . A Board Meeting may also be 

called as needed.  All members will be notified of the exact date , and  the  location  

of  each  Board  Meeting.  All members  in good standing  are welc ome to attend . 

 

 

ôVETTES & CAFFEINE 
 

Typically h eld on the Third Thursday  of each month at 9:00am , unless otherwise 

notified . These events usually begin with breakfast at a local restaurant followed by 

a short run which rarely exceeds an hour or so. The venue change s from month to 

month . A reminder will be sent to the entire membership prior to each event.  

 

SUNSHINE NEWS 
 

We heard recently that Judy Lasalata  has pa ssed on . Bill was at the last 

Membership Meeting and shared with us a little about Judyõs health issues. We 

extend our love and fellowship to Bill and his family as the gri eve at  this time.   
 

Marsha Van Otten  has been having a rough time recently due to lingering effects of 

radiation and chemotherapy from back in 2000. Dave  reports that she is making 

slow but positive progress despite a couple of recent setbacks. We look forward to 

having Dave and Marsha  back with us soon. 
 

Our good frie nd  Reed Singleton  is dealing with a health concern that will require 

surgery in the next six weeks or so.  Janet  tells us that he is in good spirits and 

planning  for a positive outcome. We wish Reed and Janet all the best during this 

time and will keep them both in our prayers.  
 

If you have information about club members who may have illness or any other 

reason for concern, I can be reach ed by telephone at 801.360.7586 or by email:   

shelbysue1946@gmail.com  

mailto:shelbysue1946@gmail.com
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NEW MEMBERS 
 

 

Lee & Pam McCullough  
  

After High School (1963) Lee spent six òwonderful ó months in boot camp with the 

Marine Corp  Reserves, followed by 8 years of Reserve meetings where each month 

he and others  attacked the TV  towers on a mountain near Salt Lake.  
 

After the Reserves  Lee spent 2.5 years on a Mission in 

Brasil for the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter -Day Saints. 

Going from the Marine Corp to a mission in  Brasil was 

quite a cultural shock.  
 

Lee attended the University of Utah where he  did 

undergraduate studies, graduated with a BS, and  then 

attended Law School at the U of U. He has  spent the 

last 50 years practicing Trust and  Estate planning in his law firm in Salt Lake City 

called The McCullough Group.  One of his sons now runs the firm  and Lee show s up  

once a  month to make sure the firm i s still there. 
 

Lee married his wife  Pam  in August 1967, 55 years 

ago. Pam is Leeõs best friend, mother to their  6 

children and grandmother to their  24 grandchildren.  

Lee love s to go  running, hiking, biking, fly fishing, 

camping, Jeeping, and now Corvette -ing.  
 

They love  exploring in their  Jeep (for off road 

exploring) and their  Corvette (for on road exploring). 

Lee love s hiking  mountains but as he  get s older the mountains he  hikes get smaller.  
 

After high school Pam attended BYU, where they  met and got engaged. Pam 

received her  nursing degree from BYU and put Lee through law school. Pam 

promptly retired the day Lee passed the Utah Bar. She loves golfing, biking, fly 

fishing, and exploring this wonderful world  with Lee.  
 

Pamõs ancestors are from New Harmony  and Grafton, Utah. She loves searching  for 

ancestors and doing genealogy  and  loves being with their  kids and gr andkids and  

helping them . She loves helping anyone in need.  She also loves oil painting and has 

filled their  home with wonder ful artwork .  
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Todd & LaRae Mitchell  

 

Todd  & LaRae were raised in SLC and have remained 

in Utah our whole life with exception of work.  
 

Todd  started a Law Enforcement career in 1985, 

beginning with Salt Lake County. In 1990 he  began 

working for Utah Department of Corrections where he  

found the lov e of my life , LaRae. 
 

During his 20 years in law enforcement, he  was 

certified in weapons, clandestine labs, joint criminal 

apprehension, and receiving numerous awards.   
 

In 2008 Todd  retired from Law Enforcement and began 

selling Guns and Ammunition to Law Enforcement 

Agencies . He maintained a territory in Nevada, Utah, 

Wyoming,  and Montana, again retiring in 2020.  
 

He ha s been and always 

will be a supporter of Law 

Enforcement and a car 

nut  from Rat Fink to 

modern muscle.  LaRae  

however  is much more conservative but Todd says 

don't let that fool you she drives a manual transmission 

car like she stole it !  
 

They spend most of their  time now retired and enjoying 

grandkids along with working on several cars 2  - C3s a 

ô32 Ford Roadster a ô36 Ford 3 window coupe and a 

muscle car or two. This keeps Todd  from getting in to  

trouble at home.  
 

During the summer months for the last few years,  they  spend time on Cedar 

Mountain not to o far from Duck Creek working on a cabin build .   

 

 

 

 

 

2020 C8 VIN 13  

1967 C2 427  

CI  

2001 C5  



  

 8  

 

Jeff & Lyn Donovan  
 

They have been married for 35 years and have 3 kids and 5 grandkids . They raised  

their  family in Bountiful , Utah . Their oldest daughter and son in law and two 

grandkids have lived in St George for five years.   
 

They wanted to spend  more of their  time 

with their  grandkids,  so they  bought a 

part -time home in Sun River last 

December.  In the summer and fall,  they  

live in North Salt Lake where Lyn has a 

seasonal b usiness that requires her there 

from July to early December.   
 

Lyn is a nationally published artist who makes hand -sculpted, hand -made Witches 

and Santas and sells them at two or three holiday shows and to her huge clientele.   
 

Jeff owns Results Marketing which  is a SEO/SEM online marketing company and has 

been in business since 2011.  He is also an affiliate for ERC 

Specialists helping business owners qualify and receive ERC 

(Employee Retention Credit) refunds.  Jeff can  operate  both of 

these businesses from anywhere.   
 

They love spending time with the ir grandkids and Jeff loves 

taking his 3 1/2 -year -old  granddaughter on Polaris Razor rides.  

They also love and play high level pickleball regularly for the last 

eight years. Both of  have competed in tournaments in the 

Western United States and have dozens of podium medals.   
 

Jeff also loves to fly fish and caught a nearly 20-pound  brown 

trout on a small fly  on the 

upper Green river in Wyoming 

in November.  They love the 

beach and spent the last four winters in a be ach 

condo  in Oceanside CA.  They will be there this 

January .  
 

They love to travel . In the last five years, they have 

traveled throughout Europe and this last May, they  spent 25 days in Israel, Egypt, 
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Jordan, Greece, and Turkey.  This March they  will spend 25 days in Thailand and 

China.   
 

Jeff likes racing cars and started racing McLaren's several years ago.  When the 

Corvette came out with the new  mid -engine and body style, he  fell in love with the 

Corvette.  He ordered his orange and black 2023  HTC LT2 C8 last Nov 4 and  

got it on October 20th . This is our  first Corvette .  
 

They both love this dream car and joined the  Club last month . They have come to  

the last two events and look forward to meeting everyone  this year .  

 

 

 

Dave and Janiel Quinn  
 

Dave and Janiel  beg an splitting time between Utah (SLC) and Mesquite NV in 2011. 

In 2016 they  left Utah for  Montana but continued to spend as much time in 

Mesquite as possible.  
 

After years of driving our  ôwinterõ vehicle while in Mesquite, they  decided this year 

to buy something  sporty and fun to keep and  drive in Mesquite. After months of 

looking for just the right car, they  came upon 

the perfect car. A 2000 Corvette C -5 coupe.  
 

Four things made it perfect: one owner, stick 

shift, very low miles, and the  underside of the 

hood was s igned by David Hill ð Corvette 

Chief Engineer 1992 -2006.  
 

And yes David  (Hill), they do expect to enjoy 

òMany Miles with Smiles!ó  

 

 

 

WE WELCOME EACH OF YOU TO THE CLUB! 
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MEMBERS IN THE NEWS 
 

Wreaths Across America  
Saturday, December 17, 2022  

 

Trish and Peter Speva k, (representing 

Color C ountry  Corvette Club --CCCC) 

laid wreaths on veterans' graves for 

Wreaths Across America  at two local 

cemeteries . Several hundred people 

participated .  
 

They have done this for several years 

to keep alive the memory of the 

sacrifices of all veterans.  It is 

a very fulfilling experie nce .  
 

This year they  got to meet, shake hands with and 

chat with a 99-year -old  former Marine who fought 

at Iwo Jima in WWII.   
 

One of the wreaths they  placed was on the grave 

of a veteran who fought in the Spanish American 

war (see pic).   

 

Thank you, veterans  and thank you 

Peter & Trish for representing the 

Club ! 

 


